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MEMBERS PRESENT:  Shelly Fyant, Chairwoman; Ellie Bundy McLeod, Secretary; Martin Charlo, Treasurer; Carole Lankford; James “Bing” Matt; Fred Matt; Charmel Gillin; Mike Dolson; and Len TwoTeeth. 

MEMBERS ABSENT:  Anita Matt, Vice-Chairwoman (Medical Appointment).

OTHERS PRESENT:  Jennifer Trahan, Council Office Manager; James Steele, Sr., Sergeant at Arms; and Abby Dupuis, Recording Secretary.    


The meeting was called to order at 9:02 a.m.  Quorum established.  Bing Matt is at an appointment and will join the meeting later today.

The meeting was opened with a prayer by Martin Charlo. 

The Tribal Council Meeting Minutes for February 11, 2021 were presented for approval.   Carole Lankford commented that we need to look at where we do our advertising and should get tribal members to put up billboards on tribal land.  Chairwoman Fyant suggested that it be discussed at the chair’s meeting. 

		MOTION by Mike Dolson to approve the Tribal Council Meeting Minutes for February 11, 2021, with corrections.  Seconded by Ellie Bundy McLeod.  Carried, 7 for; 1 abstention (Carole Lankford).

The agenda was presented for approval.  

		MOTION by Mike Dolson to approve the agenda, with additions.  Seconded by Fred Matt.  Carried, unanimous (8 present).

Chelsea Kleinmeyer, Mark Clary, and Rob McDonald, Unified Command Team, gave an update.  Chelsea Kleinmeyer reported that Lake County has 1,981 confirmed cases, 37 active cases, 1 hospitalization, and 27 deaths to date.  The number of active cases is decreasing.  They are focusing on vaccinations in the county.  The Tribal Health Department was able to give 840 first doses last week and they did another 250 doses yesterday.  Tribal Health will finish the Pfizer vaccines tomorrow at the KwaTaqNuk Resort.  That allocation gave us over 1,100 doses.  Chelsea showed council a map of the states that have identified the three different variants.  Montana has not identified any of the three variants. Wyoming has identified the UK variant.  Brazil and South Africa also have a variant.  The most prevalent variant right now is the UK variant.  Rob McDonald reported they are getting some messaging out so people will know where to get the COVID shot from all three sources are available (St. Joe’s, St. Luke’s or Tribal Health).  That information will be published in this week’s Char-Koosta News.  Rob mentioned we got some attention when the governor did a sudden pop-in to the KwaTaqNuk Resort site last week.  Rob was not clear on the governor’s game plan or what he was up to, and he did his best to respond to him.  Rob will help shape a message outlining our typical protocols about government-to-government relationships instead of popping up with cameras.  Dale Nelson gave an update on the sunken barge.  He spoke to the Environmental Protection Agency and the Coast Guard.  There are a lot of people working on it and lifting stuff off the barge and they are all working diligently to get it taken care of. He feels they are doing the best job they can.  It is difficult to get to the spot where the barge is located, and the snow does not help.  They are trying to keep it plowed and had asked if the Tribes could with plowing.  Tony was going to look into that.  Dale did not see any more oil release.  The Natural Resources Department took some water samples and is waiting for the results.  Dale will visit the site again today.  The Environmental Protection Agency is staying for the duration. Dale will keep council updated.  Chairwoman Fyant asked Dale to coordinate an Environmental Protection Agency update for the Tribal Council on Thursday.  Dale will follow up.  Mark Clary is going to try to get some drone footage today, if possible, due to the weather.  Dale commented that it looks deeper, but they said it has not sunk any further. Maybe the water levels are changing.  Mark will be taking some heavy equipment containment to the site this morning.  It is heavy duty and will contain more.  The Environmental Protection Agency requested it from Mark, and he will get it on site to them this morning.  Mark informed council that there is a Public Health meeting with the Lake County Commissioners.  They have signed letters from health care providers to recommend the mask mandate continue.  He should have an update on that in the near future.  Mark will make sure the Lake County Commissioners know that the Tribes’ intent is to keep the mask mandate in place. 

Bing Matt joined the meeting.

Ron Swaney, Tribal Forestry, requested approval to move nontribal member employees from a temporary employment agreement to a three-year employment agreement.  The longer-term employment agreements will provide security to the nontribal member employees, provide them piece of mind, and show them support for being a part of our program. It will line up the advertisement processes in the future by having them all expire in March 2024.  The positions were advertised, and all applicants were hired.  The department will advertise some additional positions for the program.  They are trying to improve the program to encourage more applicants for these jobs.  There have not been a lot of people interested in these jobs.  Ron wants to hold onto these employees as long as possible.  The department will be adding 7 positions to the program soon and will eventually have 10 positions.  The helicopter program also has some vacancies.  Len TwoTeeth talked about departments coming in to get pay increases for nontribal members when we are on a pay freeze, and he wants the tribal council to schedule some time to discuss how to strategize our financials to give our other employees pay increases.  Council has scheduled meetings to address lifting the pay freeze.  Len supports this request because the pay increase is a nominal amount, and these are important jobs.  Ron requested approval to move D’andre Moses from RTRL Aide 1 temporary employment agreement to a Fire/Fuels Aide 2 employment agreement through March 31, 2024.

		MOTION by Carole Lankford to proceed with the recommendation of the Division of Fire Officer to move D’andre Moses from a RTRL Aide 1 temporary employment agreement to a Fire/Fuels Aide 2 employment agreement expiring March 31, 2024.  Seconded by Fred Matt.  Carried, unanimous (9 present). 

		MOTION by Fred Matt to move Ashley Grandchamp from a RTRL Aide 1 temporary employment agreement to a Fire/Fuels Aide 2 employment agreement expiring March 31, 2024.  Seconded by Charmel Gillin.  Carried, 8 for; 1 abstention (Bing Matt).  

		MOTION by Martin Charlo to move Jonas Red Star from a Fire/Fuels Tech temporary employment agreement to a Fire/Fuels Tech employment agreement expiring March 31, 2024.  Seconded by Bing Matt.  Carried, unanimous (9 present). 

		MOTION by Len TwoTeeth to move Israel Umphrey from a Fire/Fuels Tech temporary employment agreement to a Fire/Fuels Tech employment agreement expiring March 31, 2024.  Seconded by Ellie Bundy McLeod.  Carried, unanimous (9 present). 

		MOTION by Martin Charlo to move Samuel Peel from a Fire/Fuels Tech temporary employment agreement to a Fire/Fuels Senior Tech employment agreement expiring March 31, 2024.  Seconded by Mike Dolson.  Carried, unanimous (9 present).

Martin Charlo asked Ron about anything that the department does for the wildland firefighters or crews for their mental health.  He saw an article about the struggles, especially about wildland firefighters having mental health issues.  Martin asked if there is anything provided within the organization.  If not, then he wants to work on providing those services and make it be something to take away the stigma of it.  Firefighters are strong and do a great job.  Ron Swaney replied that the department puts up flyers on the crew board to provide that Employee Assistance Program opportunity to them.   They discuss mental health when they do the personnel orientations.  It is something that grows in the wildland firefighter community and is prominent in that community.  The health and welfare of the firefighters are important to the department.  Ron appreciated the programs getting awards for 2020.  He wants to do that for the folks that went through the 2020 fire season.  Ron would like to give them a step increase to show them the appreciation for the work they have done.  The next round of folks coming in would not make that same amount of money since the 2020 firefighter crew showed their dedication to the program.  Ron is looking at some way to extend not only to the employment agreements but all employees of the program that he appreciates their dedication to their jobs. 

Ruth Swaney, Financial Management, requested approval of a letter to the Department of Interior to nominate Charmel Gillin to serve as the primary representative to the Negotiated Rulemaking Committee for the PROGRESS Act.  The letter of nomination and Charmel’s resume will go to the Department of Interior by March 3, 2021.   Chairwoman Fyant pointed out that this appointment would be an 18- to 24-month commitment.  Charmel Gillin said based on that comment she was willing to decline the nomination if that is a concern.  Ruth has not gone through negotiated rulemaking before, but it does entail quite a bit of training and meetings.  The process may be different due to the COVID protocols and the committee may do the work online, but it is a commitment of time to stay current.  Charmel said in the best interest of the tribal government, we should have someone that has the term available.  Chairwoman Fyant mentioned that Anita Matt is the alternate on that.  She asked if there were any other council members that would be willing to volunteer to serve on this committee.  Mike Dolson volunteered.  Shelly requested that the letter be changed to nominate Mike Dolson as the primary representative and Anita Matt as the alternate.  They will need updated resumes to go with the letter. 

		MOTION by Fred Matt to approve the letter to the Department of Interior nominating Mike Dolson as the primary representative and Anita Matt as the alternate to the Negotiated Rulemaking Committee for the PROGRESS Act.  Seconded by Bing Matt.  Carried, 7 for; 2 abstentions (Mike Dolson and Martin Charlo).

Ruth Swaney, Financial Management, requested approval of modification 2 to the fiscal year 2021 total budget allocations for the General Fund, Self-Governance Compacts, Contracts and Grants, and Settlement Fund.

		MOTION by Ellie Bundy McLeod to approve by resolution modification 2 to the fiscal year 2021 total budget allocations for the General Fund, Self-Governance Compacts, Contracts and Grants, and Settlement Fund. Seconded by Martin Charlo.  Carried, 9 for; 0 opposed; 0 not voting. 

RESOLUTION 21-036

RESOLUTION APPROVING MODIFICATION 2 TO THE FISCAL YEAR 2021 TOTAL BUDGET ALLOCATIONS FOR GENERAL FUND, SELF-GOVERNANCE COMPACTS, CONTRACTS AND GRANTS, AND SETTLEMENT FUND

BE IT RESOLVED BY THE TRIBAL COUNCIL OF THE CONFEDERATED SALISH AND KOOTENAI TRIBES:

WHEREAS, Resolution 21-017 modified the enacted FY 2021 Total Allocations for the General Fund, Self-Governance Compacts, Contracts and Grants, and Settlement Fund for a revised total of $210,504.81; and

WHEREAS, the Total Allocations need to be revised for increases and decreases in the General Fund, Self-Governance Compacts, and Contracts and Grants; and

WHEREAS, the increases and decreases are a total of $16,645,862 as detailed on the following table:

Increase/
Revised		(Decrease)	Increase/
Total by		in		(Decrease)	Revised
Function			Function		Contracts	All Other	Total by
				12/8/2020		and Grants	Funds		Function
							Allocation	Allocation	2/16/2021

Government Services		$37,952,188		$1,530,837	$349,685	$39,832,709
Health and Human Services	$73,228,266		$557,412	$3,269,556	$77,055,234
Natural Resources		$37,999,331		$3,092,847	$1,557,798	$42,649,975
Government Operating	$1,655,950		$0		($52,000)	$1,603,950
Education			$7,429,994		$4,434,131	$0		$11,864,126
Administration		$15,901,956		$202,260	$290,621	$16,394,837
Court/Probation		$1,210,729		$0		$0		$1,210,729
Law Enforcement		$2,534,000		$75,791	$456,000	$3,065,791
Legal				$4,351,839		$224,074	$0		$4,575,913
Forestry			$11,056,150		($24,149)	$0		$11,032,001
Capital Programs		$4,775,000		$0		$681,000	$5,456,000
Per Capita			$9,800,000		$0		$0		$9,800,000
Indirect Costs			$3,363,761		$0		$0		$3,363,761
Tribal Earmarks		($754,983)		$0		$0		($754,983)

	Total by Fund		$210,504,181 		$10,093,202	$6,552,660	$227,150,043

BE IT RESOLVED by the Tribal Council of the Confederated Salish and Kootenai Tribes to modify the Total Budget Allocations to the General Fund, Self-Governance Compacts, Contracts and Grants, and Settlement Fund for a total increase of $16,645,862; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Total Allocations are increased from $210,504,181 to $227,150,043; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Office of Financial Management is delegated authority to revise and reallocate the amounts for programs, services, functions, and activities within the Total Allocation authorized and available in the aforementioned Funds.

Jeanne Christopher, Early Childhood Services, requested approval of a contract with Stacey McClure, Whimsy Care, on a two-year contract to provide Speech/Language services.  An RFP was advertised, and the department went through the Indian Preference Office.  Stacey was the only respondent to the advertisement.  Mike Dolson asked about Stacey having a limited license and not having the ability to bill Medicaid.  Jeanne explained that Stacey needs some supervision and someone available for guidance, if needed.  She is working towards having the ability to bill Medicaid and she hired someone to assist her with setting that up.  Julie Dorner from the Tribal Health Department will provide the supervision needed.  Martin Charlo wanted to know who vetted this since it sounds like Stacey does not meet all the qualifications.  Jeanne explained that Stacey is putting her business together.  Many of the disciplines that are hired, such as mental health services, need some supervision.  It is a safeguard.  There are other people that have required supervision and it is not day-to-day supervision.  Jeanne knows a lot of mental health providers seeking their licensure that are supervised.  Mike asked about the rate of pay being higher than the Medicaid rate.  Jeanne confirmed that Early Childhood Services will pay Stacey a rate that is higher than the Medicaid rate.  Julie Dorner and Mary Callahan are set up the same way and Mary does Medicaid billing as well.  Martin was more worried about the billing issue than the supervision.  He worries that Early Childhood Services or the Tribes could be left trying to recoup the costs she cannot bill for and then we would be left holding the bills.  Martin wants to make sure we are not going to allow this person to work open-ended.  The contract should state that Stacey has a time period to meet the qualifications.  Jeanne can provide that and return later this week.  Chairwoman Fyant directed Jeanne to work with Jennifer to get rescheduled for Thursday to discuss the billing and length of supervision issue. 
  
		MOTION by Len TwoTeeth to approve a two-year contract with Stacey McClure, Whimsy Care, ending September 2023, contingent upon the two amendments.  Seconded by Bing Matt.  Carried, 7 for (Carole Lankford, Len TwoTeeth, Shelly Fyant, Fred Matt, Bing Matt, Martin Charlo, and Ellie Bundy McLeod); 2 opposed (Charmel Gillin and Mike Dolson).

Bing Matt discussed the Arlee Community Center.  He spoke to Willie Stevens this morning about whether it would be opening or not.  He asked council’s thoughts about opening the center to allow people to shoot hoops and go jogging in the gym area.  The department head was not happy with the way Willie was going ahead with the plans to use the gym area, so he is not sure what the plans were on it.  Chairwoman Fyant commented that the first time she even heard about it was at the meeting where Carole was talking about it; she thought it was at the KHJCC facilities.  That is a department decision.  Bing said after it was closed for wakes and funerals, he did not know if the whole building was going to be closed or what the story was.  Shelly hopes they will follow the CDC guidelines.  Jim Steele, Sr. informed council that Willie Stevens contacted him yesterday requesting the placement of door monitors at the Arlee and St. Ignatius Centers.  Willie mentioned that they are not open yet because they are still working through the process.  Jim told Willie that he has enough people to put one at each site if necessary, but he will wait direction from the chairwoman before he gives Willie an answer.  Bing asked if he should tell Willie to talk to Johnathan Owens since it will be a department decision.  Chairwoman Fyant wished it had been brought up at the Tribal Health Committee meeting yesterday.  Shelly will bring it up to Johnathan and bring it back to council. 

********  Break  ********

Rhonda Swaney and Ryan Rusche, Legal Department, requested to meet with council in executive session to discuss legal matters.  John Carter, Jordan Thompson, Brian Upton, Michael Wheeler, John Harrison, and Dan Decker, Legal Department; Rick Eneas, Financial Management; and Dan Lozar, Natural Resources Department; were present for discussion.

Rhonda Swaney and John Carter, Legal Department, requested to meet with council in executive session to discuss legal matters.  Jordan Thompson, Brian Upton, Michael Wheeler, John Harrison, and Dan Decker, Legal Department; and Rick Eneas, Financial Management; were present for discussion.

Council reconvened into regular session.

Rhonda Swaney and John Carter, Legal Department, presented for consideration the Reapportionment Ordinance. 

		MOTION by Charmel Gillin to approve the Reapportionment Ordinance, with the corrections discussed.  Seconded by Mike Dolson.  Carried, 5 for (Charmel Gillin, Shelly Fyant, Carole Lankford, Martin Charlo, and Mike Dolson); 3 opposed (Fred Matt, Len TwoTeeth and Bing Matt); 1 abstention (Ellie Bundy McLeod – not present for discussion).

ORDINANCE 112-A 

THE REDISTRICTING AND REAPPORTIONMENT ORDINANCE OF THE CONFEDERATED SALISH AND KOOTENAI TRIBES OF THE FLATHEAD INDIAN RESERVATION
BE IT ENACTED BY THE COUNCIL OF THE CONFEDERATED SALISH AND KOOTENAI TRIBES:
Section 1. Findings.
(a)  Article III of the Tribal Constitution establishes that there shall be a Tribal Council with ten Council representatives; and
(b) Article III initially established eight Tribal Council districts, directed that the Arlee and Mission districts shall have two representatives each and that the remaining districts have one representative each; and 
(c) Each Council representative is elected for a four-year term and elections are structured in a staggered system whereby every two years five Council seats are up for election; and
(d) The staggered system of election provides that one Council representative in the Mission district and one representative from the Arlee district is elected every two years, thereby creating a staggered system within those two districts; and
(e) Article III, Section 4 of the Tribal Constitution authorizes changes in districting and in district representation by duly enacted Tribal Ordinance, as deemed advisable by the Tribal Council, so long as the total number of Tribal Council representatives remains at ten; and
(f) The Tribal Council deems that redistricting and reapportionment of Council representation is appropriate based upon population shifts since the districts were first established in 1934; and
(g) The Tribal Council deems that creating two ‘at large’ districts, thereby expanding the number of Tribal Council districts to ten, will allow for greater participation in the election process and for greater diversity in representation.
Section 2. General Provisions
(a) 	The Tribal Council shall create two ‘at large’ districts as specified in Section 3 of this Ordinance.
(b) The Mission and Arlee districts shall each lose one seat on the Tribal Council, as specified in this Ordinance.
(c) The process described above shall maintain the staggered election system whereby five Tribal Council representatives are elected every two years.
(d) Redistricting and reapportionment for each at large district shall occur simultaneously, as specified in this Ordinance.
(e) Those Tribal Council representatives holding Tribal Council seats that will be affected by this Ordinance shall retain their elected positions until the conclusion of the 2021 and 2023 election cycles and swearing in of the winning at large candidates.  
(f) The Tribal Council election rules provided for in Article IV Section 2 of the Tribal Constitution shall make candidacy requirements for the two ‘at large’ districts consistent with the rules for the original eight districts. Qualified candidates may register and seek election for the two yet-to-be-formed ‘at large’ districts in the same manner as all other candidates.
Section 3. Redistricting.
(a) At the end of the Tribal Council election cycle for the year 2021, the Mission district shall lose one district seat, as described below.
(b) At the end of the 2023 election cycle, the Arlee district shall lose one district seat, as described below.
(c) The cessation of existence of one seat each in the Mission and Arlee districts shall occur at the end of the 2021 and 2023 election cycles respectively upon swearing in of the successful ‘at large’ district representatives.
(d) There shall be created two ‘at large’ districts, which shall come into existence at the end of the 2021 election cycle for the Mission district and the 2023 election cycle for the Arlee district and upon swearing in of the successful ‘at large’ district representative. 
(e) The new ‘at large’ election districts shall each encompass the entire Flathead Indian Reservation and shall be permanent unless changed by Ordinance. 
Section 4. Reapportionment.
(a) At the end of the Tribal Council election cycle in the years 2021 there is created one ‘at large’ district with one Tribal Council representative and at the end of the 2023 there is created one ‘at large’ district with one Tribal Council representative.  Said ‘at large’ districts and representational capacity shall become effective upon the swearing in of the successful candidates for each ‘at large’ district.
(b) Each ‘at large’ district shall have one Tribal Council seat.
(c) Any qualified member of the Confederated Tribes may announce his or her candidacy for an ‘at large’ district seat in the same manner as all other candidates for existing districts in the pertinent election cycle.
	
Section 5. At Large Tribal Council Members.
(a) A qualified candidate for an ‘at large’ Tribal Council seat must be an enrolled member of the Confederated Salish and Kootenai Tribes and have continuously physically resided on the Flathead Indian Reservation for a period of one year immediately preceding the election, and continue such Reservation residence for the entirety of his or her term.
(b) An ‘at large’ Tribal Council representative shall have all the rights, duties and responsibilities of a Tribal Council member afforded under the Tribal Constitution, Tribal law and practice.
(c) To satisfy the provisions of Amendment VII to the Tribal Constitution, an ‘at large’ candidate may reside in any of the original eight districts and shall identify that district as his or her district of residence for purposes of eligibility as a candidate.

Section 6. Severability.
The provisions of this Ordinance are not severable. In the event the Tribal or federal court of last resort finds any provision of this Ordinance to be unlawful, the selection of Tribal Council representatives shall revert to the provisions of Articles III and IV of the Tribal Constitution.

John Carter informed council that he would provide information on proposed changes to the Election Rules based on the Reapportionment Ordinance that was just approved.

Rhonda Swaney, John Harrison, Jordan Thompson, Brian Upton, Michael Wheeler, and Dan Decker, Legal Department; requested to meet with council in executive session to discuss legal matters.  Rick Eneas, Financial Management, was present for discussion. 

Council met in executive session.

Council reconvened into regular session.
 
********  Lunch  ********

Jody Perez, Daniel Tromp, Rhonda Quequesah, Bud Gillin, Su-san Perez Tenas, Sid Shourds, and Katie Miller, Salish Kootenai Housing Authority; Gene Sorrell, Rachel Andrews-Gould, Joe Vanderburg, Carrie Antoine, Frank Acevedo, and Kim Azure, Salish Kootenai Housing Board of Commissioners; met with council to present the annual report and provide orientation on the Housing Authority.  The Salish Kootenai Housing Authority was created in 1963 by Ordinance 38-A.  The SKHA was organized as a legal entity under the laws of the CSKT.  The ordinance was updated in 1976 and became Ordinance 38-C which is the current ordinance that governs the establishment of SKHA.  The ordinance outlines the establishment of the relationship between the Tribes and SKHA.  The ordinance describes the authority and purpose of SKHA, the establishment of the Board of Commissioners and the other guiding principles for the organization.  SKHA also operates under SKHA Resolution No. 03-09 which is the updated Bylaws of the SKHA that was adopted by the Board of Commissioners on February 26, 2003.  On October 1, 1998, the Tribal Council passed Resolution No. 99-01, which established the SKHA as the Tribally Designated Housing Entity for the Confederated Salish & Kootenai Tribes.  The establishment of a TDHE by the Tribes is required for the identification of the legal entity that is the recipient of grant funds under the Native American Housing Assistance and Self-Determination Act (NAHASDA) of 1996.  In 1985, the CSKT underwent a large reorganization; in the reorganization it was decided by the Tribal Council to move all housing-related programs under the umbrella of SKHA.  The reorganization moved the Indian Health Services (IHS) 121 program funds, the Tribal Operations and Maintenance Program, the Housing Improvement Program (HIP), the Indian Community Development Block Grant Program, the State Weatherization Program and the Low-Income Housing Energy Assistance Program (LIHEAP) under the SKHA.  Since this reorganization, the LIHEAP has moved back to the Tribes under their Department of Human Resources Development (DHRD) office.

NAHASDA requires the SKHA to have certain policies in place to govern the operations of many of our programs.  The SKHA Board of Commissioners set all policies for the SKHA.  A majority of the issues that the Board of Commissioners deals with are in regard to its Low Rent program policies.  Before NAHASDA was enacted, the Board of Commissioners made a policy decision that still stands to adopt a zero-drug tolerance policy.  That means if there is preponderance of evidence that a tenant had illegal drugs, the SKHA will issue a seven-day eviction notice.  SKHA does not have to have a conviction for a violation of the Zero-Drug Tolerance Policy.  All decisions of the staff of the SKHA are subject to the SKHA Grievance Policy except Transitional Living Center issues.  If a current recipient of services or an applicant is given a decision they do not agree with by any staff other than the Executive Director, that decision can be grieved to the Executive Director.  If the decision to be grieved was made by the Executive Director, then the grievance can be brought to the Board of Commissioners.  The Grievance Policy allows the Board of Commissioners to have the final decision on all grievances and the Board of Commissioners’ decisions are the final decision of the SKHA.  If a recipient of services or an applicant is not satisfied by the decision of the Board of Commissioners, they still have all of their legal rights to pursue the issue through the appropriate court.  All grievances are initiated by the Grievant Request Form.  The forms can be obtained and submitted on the SKHA website or by calling SKHA at (406) 675-4491 to have one sent.

The programs and services that are currently offered by SKHA include:  Home Improvement Program (HIP), DOE/BPA Weatherization Programs, Indian Community Development Block Grant (ICDBG), Homebuyer Education Program,  Low Rent Housing (465 units), IHS (121), Water & Sewer services, Transitional Living Center (19 units), Flathead Finance Program, Tenant Based Assistance, Tax Credit/Rural Development (12 units), Maggie Ashley I Trailer Park (46 lots), Maggie Ashley II Trailer Park (21 lots), Healthy Homes Program, Resident Opportunity Self Sufficiency, Foreclosure Prevention Assistance, and Post Purchase Maintenance Classes.  The Board of Commissioners are ultimately responsible for the operation of the SKHA.  Ordinance 38-C gives the responsibility to hire an Executive Director to the Board of Commissioners.  The Executive Director is responsible for the hiring and firing of all of the staff of SKHA.  

The Housing Authority accepts online credit card payments and also in-person credit/debit card payments.  SKHA received a clean 2019 audit with no findings.  They refinanced the water/sewer loans they had through USDA Rural Development and received a lower interest rate with Glacier Bank, and also shrunk the term of the loans by 10 years.  In turn, this saved SKHA approximately $350,000 in interest payments throughout the life of the loan.  During the Shelter in Place Order, SKHA Administration Staff continued to provide services and attention to our staff and customers as safely allowed.  They realized the desperate need to upgrade their technology in order for staff to telework as needed.  They made adjustments to the reception area to ensure staff and customer safety from the spread of COVID.  With funding from the CARES Act, CSKT, and Headwaters, SKHA was able to purchase IT upgrades, purchase computers, purchase new system with 3 Wi-Fi repeaters,  purchase telework equipment, website upgrades, and building improvements. 

Jody Perez requested approval of a change of duty for employees to attend the Flathead Finance Program classes.  Chairwoman Fyant advised that the request needs to go to council with the list of participants.  Jody requested authority to control the SKHA payroll step increases.  The Tribes contribute no funding to the budget.  Chairwoman Fyant suggested that it be a conversation to be held in the chair’s meeting.  Charmel Gillin wants the board to write a recommendation to the tribal council.  There are some exclusions in the Personnel Ordinance that reference different entities.  Jody will make the request to the board and proceed from there.  Carole Lankford would like that authority placed with the Housing Board.  Martin Charlo asked if SKHA had discussed or addressed the legalization of marijuana in the state of Montana.  Jody Perez will talk to the board and management team about the drug screening at TLC.  It was put in place for meth contamination but now that they know the science behind that testing, they no longer test for meth unless the unit has been deemed a meth lab by local authorities.  The meth remediation standards are intended for meth labs because there are dangerous chemicals and chemical byproducts produced while cooking meth.  These chemical byproducts are not produced when smoking meth so the remediation standards will not be applied for meth use.  If marijuana is illegal on the federal level, it would remain illegal for Housing since SKHA receives federal funding.  Bing Matt talked about a water issue.  will talk to the board and the management team about the drug screening.  It was put in place for meth contamination but now that they know the science behind that testing, they no longer test for meth.  If marijuana is illegal on the federal level, it would remain illegal for Housing since SKHA receives federal funding.  Bing Matt talked about a water issue.  There may be a leak on Woody and he suggested the maintenance crew check it out.  The guidelines for the HIP program are low for people that want to try to get that and he does not know why the guidelines were dropped like that.  Bing always get complaints about the water and sewer bills.  A lot of people pay for sewer services, but they have their own septic tank.  Jody advised that SKHA must follow the HIP funding regulations.   Rural Development has been trying to work with Housing and trying to simplify the process.  They offer low-interest loans and grants for elders.  SKHA can research it to see if there are any more options for home improvements.  Bud Gillin was not aware of anyone being charged for sewer services that is not on a community system.  He would like to know who it is that is being charged.  Jody said they only use one code for water/sewer billing. They could customize the statements to indicate whether it is for water, sewer or both.  She asked Bing to send Bud the names of the individuals believing they are being misbilled.  Bing said he has a septic tank; many of the Schley residents have septic tanks.  Bud does not believe anyone in the Schley Homesites are being charged for sewer services since they have their own septic systems, and he will verify that and make it right if they are being billed for that service erroneously.  The cost of water is $35 and the cost of sewer is $35 for a total of $70 per month for water and sewer.  The misunderstanding was that it is $35 for both water and sewer, but it is $35 for each.  Chairwoman Fyant commented that the council receives many concerns regarding the costs of home ownership and maintenance, and she appreciates the Housing Authority providing those educational classes to future homebuyers as it is ultimately their responsibility for those maintenance costs, not the tribal government. 

Fred Matt was asked by George Ducharme to get a tribal flag for his daughter in Bozeman.  She is going to school in Bozeman and the coach wants to have a tribal flag there.  Council had no objection to the request and directed Jennifer Trahan to provide a tribal flag to George. 

		MOTION by Fred Matt to adjourn the meeting.

Council adjourned at 2:55 p.m., and is scheduled to meet again on Thursday, February 18, 2021, at 9:00 a.m.

CONFEDERATED SALISH AND KOOTENAI TRIBES


								_____________________________ 
						/sgnd/	Ellie Bundy McLeod
								Tribal Council Secretary
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